
 
 

 
 
 
 

Ref: End of Summer Term 

 

Thursday 21st July 2022 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

As we end this school year, I wanted to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued 

support.  

 

On Friday 22nd July, school will finish at 12pm. Year 10 students will be dismissed from 

Newhall Street. Years 7, 8 and 9 will have the plans for Friday shared with them by their 

Heads of Year in assembly. 

 

This year at City Academy has seen us establish our Opportunities offer. It has been 

fantastic to see out students engage in such a wide variety of extra-curricular activities. 

Although we have had to cancel Sports Day for year 7 and 8, our year 9, 10 and 11 

students participated in Sports Day, which was a huge success. Sports Day for years 7 and 

8 has been rescheduled for the autumn term.  

 

This term has also seen our year 11 students successfully complete the first set of GCSE 

exams in 3 years, with us saying goodbye, for now, on Thursday 30th June. We look forward 

to seeing them on Thursday 25th August for results day. 

 

June has seen the beginning of the school development work at Langley Walk and we are 

happy to confirm that all students will report to Langley Walk to begin the new school year 

on Wednesday 7th September 2022. Arrival times will be as below: 

 

• Year 7 – 8.30am 

• Year 8 – 10.00am 

• Year 9 – 9.30am 

• Year 10 – 9.00am 

• Year 11 – 8.35am 

 

All students will enter via our entrance on Langley Walk. 

 

Building works will continue throughout next year. We will keep you regularly updated via 

the school website, our Twitter feed and through our newsletters. We hope to welcome you 

to Langley Walk early in the new term to show you the progress that is being made. 

 

Students in year 11 and their parents/carers are welcome to come into school, to the 

Newhall Street site, to collect their GCSE results on Thursday 25th August between 9.00am 

– 12.00pm. Staff and senior leaders will be on hand to give students any advice and support 

they need as they take their next step. If you are unable to come into school, please contact 

us, so we can make arrangements to get your results to you. 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 

Finally, we would like to share the exciting news that Mrs Shell-Macleod has taken up a 

Trust wide position for CORE Education Trust. At City Academy, we thank her for her time 

as our Head of School and look forward to working with her in her new role. 

 

All that remains is to wish you and your family an enjoyable summer break; my team and I 

look forward to seeing you in September. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rebecca Bakewell 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


